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Minutes of the Annual General Meeting of the International Euphorbia Society (I. E. S.) held  September 10th, 2016
On September 10th, 2016, the 12th Annual General Meeting (AGM) of the International Euphorbia Society was held within the frame of the Europese Landen Konferentie (ELK) at Blankenberge, Belgium. Besides six Committee Officers (Christian Blenn, Volker Buddensiek, Jaap Keijzer, Bob Potter and Rikus van Veldhuisen), the meeting was attended by nine members of the Society.
1. Opening. The Chairman of the I. E. S., Rikus van Veldhuisen, opens the AGM and warmly welcomes the members and officers as present. Further he apologizes for the absence of the I. E. S. officers Thomas Cammaerts and Pjotr Lawant and mentions the reason of their absence. The Chairman summarizes the activities of the last year and points out the three published issues of our journal Euphorbia World as well as the increasing number of members due to the convention in 2015. He also claims the actual healthy financial situation of the Society.

2. Minutes. The Chairman asks the members as present for approval of the minutes of the preceding AGM of September 12th, 2015. All members agree with the minutes of last year as published on the I. E. S. website.

3. Brief Reports.
(1) The Chairman, Rikus van Veldhuisen, notes that all society members have been invited to this AGM by Volker Buddensiek via the website and by Bob Potter by a circular letter along with an email. He informs the members present about the future possibility to publish three issues of the journal Euphorbia World per annum as established in the past years.
(2) The Secretary, Pjotr Lawant, has send his information in advance to the Chairman. In general, the Secretary reports to have met but a few personal contacts with interested people in terms of a possible I. E. S. membership; all requests were managed in accordance with the Society. The Chairman wishes to thank the Secretary for his contributions to the Society.
(3) The Treasurer, Bob Potter, tells that the actual financial situation of the I. E. S. is in a comfortable condition. This allows us to increase the numbers of pages of Euphorbia World as well as of distinct publications among future activities. At the moment, the actual number of subscribers is 224, but in regard to history he states an ongoing decline in membership. One reason is the age-dependent loss of several members within the last years. The Treasurer gives some concrete examples for several countries. The demand of back issues of the journal Euphorbia World developed very well last year. Some of the original issues from the very beginning of publication are almost out of stock. The production of an electronic archive of back issues could serve that topic in the future. The payment mode via Paypal, along with the website, seems to be very sufficient and reflects the needs of the interested community.
(4) The Editor, Volker Buddensiek, reports that thanks to our Membership Administrator, Bob Potter, our journal Euphorbia World became distributed again to all members on time. He also mentions the possibility concerning the adaptation of the number of pages varying, depending on the length of the published articles. Furthermore he invites all members to send manuscripts for future Euphorbia World issues. He would prefer to choose articles from a broader set of applications. Finally he reports that the position of Web Officer is still vacant and that the website pages need to be revised before long.
(5) The Publicity Officer, Thomas Cammaerts, likes to inform us about the growing collection of Euphorbia plants in the Botanical Garden Meise (Brussels).
(6) The Curator of the Reference Collection, Jaap Keijzer, welcomes everyone to visit his collection and offers to share with interested people his knowledge about fruitfully cultivating Euphorbia species.
(7) The General Support Officer, Christian Blenn, recognizes a growing interest of younger people on Euphorbia species and their cultivation in different social media .
4. Members’ reactions about the reports of the I. E. S. management. In general, members present are pleased with the activities of the I.E.S. Some members keep in mind that the topic of sharing members’ addresses would improve the exchange of knowledge in the field. That might induce the formation of working groups on a more regional basis. One member takes over the idea and will start to build a Dutch I. E. S. subgroup. He mentions that everyone is highly welcome to join it. The members present discuss about the extension of tissue culture techniques to Euphorbia plants. One member will contact an interested company for more details. 

5. Management. The vacancy for the executive position of Hon. Vice-Chairman (cf. Constitution, Art. 10d) and of the Hon. Website Officer (cf. Constitution, Art. 10j) still remains. The Chairman asks the present members about a possible candidate. Nobody of those present responds in a positive manner. 

6. Comments and/or suggestion in the past year received from members. Nothing targeting that issue was received in the last year.

7. Suggestions how to increase the number of subscribers. It is agreed by everyone present that all tried additional activities did not yield the desired success. Maybe the installation of local subgroups (see ad 4) might attract new members.
8. Other activities of I. E. S. Because the financial situation is promising, a future publication of a posthumous manuscript by Albert Pritchard about jatrophas could be realized. By depositing a provisional version of the manuscript in this meeting for member’s inspection, all members are invited to participate by sending pictures of Jatropha species according to an attached list of missing ones. 

9. Summary and final conclusion by the Chairman. The Chairman, Rikus van Veldhuisen,  summarizes that all members present seem to be content with the activities of the I. E. S. No further comments or questions have been raised. The Chairman is pleased to see that we may look back on a successful AGM. For the upcoming year, he reminds the two vacancies in the I. E. S. management and the necessary revision of the website, furthermore he suggests the I. E. S. members to focus on bringing in new subscribers and mentions the intended finishing of the Jatropha book. 
10. Closure of the AGM. The Chairman, Rikus van Veldhuisen, thanks everyone present for their attendance and for their contributions. He finally closes the 12th AGM of the I. E. S.

The Minutes of the AGM have been composed by the I. E. S. General Support Officer, Christian Blenn.
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